SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MICHAEL J. GRANT CAMPUS, CAPTREE COMMONS, ROOM 113A

OCTOBER 16, 2008

The meeting was held on Thursday, October 16, 2008 at 9 a.m. at the Michael J. Grant campus of Suffolk County Community College, Captree Commons, Room 113A, Brentwood, NY 
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County Executive’s Office

* * * * * * * * * * 
A motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting of September 18, 2008 was seconded and approved unanimously.

* * * * * * * * * * 

Associate Vice President of Student Affairs, Marvin Bright, presented the Association Report.  He spoke about many successes in the theatre and athletic areas.  The Children’s Learning Centers were just successfully reaccreditated by NAEYC.  The Peconic Café and Baker’s Workshop are doing well at the Eastern campus.  The Association ended the 2007-08 year with a net surplus of  $267,000.  Projected fees were based on a flat enrollment.  With enrollment over 4.5 percent, all programs and activities budgets are fine.  All programmatic areas have strong student involvement.  The Children’s Learning Center at Grant has seen a decrease in enrollment.  The Center at Ammerman has also seen a decrease in enrollment. President Shirley Pippins stated that the College is supporting them to keep the Learning Centers solvent.
* * * * * * * * * * 








Respectfully submitted,








George Kane, Secretary

